Town of Washington-Rusk County
                            Monthly Board Meeting:   August 7, 2018
1.  Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM with all board members in attendance.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.
2.  Richard Brand made motion to accept the meeting notes from July 3 meeting.  This was seconded by Kurt Gorsegner.  All approved and motion carried.
3.   Public comment:  None
4.   Treasurer's report.
5.   Clerk's report.
6.   Chairman's report.   Purchased new printer/copier.  Old copier will be disposed of for a fee.  Discovery of new mobile home in Winterhaven complex since 2005.  Question as to town's liability when having resident's work vehicles parked in town hall parking lot.  Discussion that perhaps should have policy which allows with authorization.  Town of Big Bend contact chairman and no longer needs Hatch and McDonald graded by Washington but still needs River maintained.  Also continue to snow plow all three roads. Culverts on end of Sheepcamp are in.  Richard reported on meeting in Town of Willard, Bridge on D will not be worked on until 2020, in mid-July.  Should take around 120 days, no specific detour route and bridge will be wider.  Kurt reported on the WTA meeting. Sheriff shared the drug usage in our area, meth and heroine.  Jack reported on water leaking into shop and Richard will check on.   He also reports he had an accident yesterday when he was taking the cutting edge off the grader and it feel down with his finger between it and concrete floor.   He has fractures on 2 fingers and laceration on one, both are very bruised and painful and he will be off work for at least 10 days.      Workman's Comp will be sent in. Richard brought up we will need gravel on Chippewa avenue as well.   Also shared he had contacted Handy Andy about pickle juice:  It is 99 cents/per gallon and a truckload is 450 gallons.  This will be tabled until next year.
7.   Discussion and action on conditional use permit application for Kelly and Travis Krizan on Squaw Point Road. They are renting on a weekly basis and were not aware of need for permits.  Kurt Gorsegner made motion to approve application after presentation by Krizan's.  Richard Brand seconded.   All approved and motion carried.  Papers were signed and $20.00 fee was paid to town.   Tina Burshaw also presented for approval of application for conditional use permit to rent a cabin on Ranch Road.  Richard Brand made a motion to accept/approve application, seconded by Kurt Gorsegner.  All approved, motion carried, paper signed and $20.00 received by town.
8.   Discussion on rezoning and conditional use permit for Joshiah Birkholz.   Questions asked of Mr. Birkholz regarding his purchasing this land to have a gun range.  Answers were not specific enough for board members.  They felt that they would need more specific information and take a more in depth look at this when they had the information. They informed Mr. Birkholz he should take to zoning board.  Betsy Patterson made a motion to deny the conditional use permit as well as rezoning at this time.  This was seconded by Richard Brand.  All approved and motion carried.
9.    Betsy Patterson made motion to review/ pay invoices and bills, seconded by Richard Brand.   All approved and motion carried. 
10.   Betsy Patterson made motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Kurt Gorsegner.  All approved and meeting adjourned at 7:47PM.
Next meeting on September 4, 2018.
Respectfully signed,    
Deb Klund, Clerk
